                                                EAST HARDIN MIDDLE SCHOOL

                            SITE BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL PROCEEDINGS

                                                                      (MINUTES)

                                           GLENDALE, KY       AUGUST 8, 2007

The East Hardin Middle School Site Based Decision Making Council met at East Hardin Middle School at  4:00  P.M., on the    8th      day of                 August__             2007,

With the following members present:

(1.)  Paul C. Connelly, Jr.     (2.)  Mary Carruthers      (3.)  Luann Brashear      (4.)  Patty Rouse     (5.)  Melissa Hardin      (6.)  Mary Key

Call to Order  - Mr. Paul Connelly called the meeting to order.   

SY 07-08 Order #1  -  Approval of the June 18, 2007 Regular SBDM Meeting Minutes  – The motion was made by Patty Rouse and seconded by Mary Carruthers to approve the minutes of the June 18, 2007 Regular SBDM Meeting.  With there being no disagreement from any council member, the motion passed by consensus and the minutes were approved.

Recognition of Visitors        Ms. Gail Crain – Textbook Committee

Committee Reports

Budget  -  No Report.   

CATS Prep  -  No Report.

Climate  -  No Report.   

Curriculum/Professional Development  -  No Report.

Scheduling  -  No Report.

Technology  - Mary Carruthers reported that the six new computers have come in for the Social Studies classrooms.  We have also received the ten replacement computers from the State along with an additional nineteen computers.

Textbook  -  Ms. Crain distributed a copy of a handout she had prepared.  Ms. Crain gave a final report concerning this year’s textbook purchases.  Ms. Crain also informed the Council the process has already begun for next year’s Science textbook adoption.  

Personnel Update – Mr. Connelly informed the Council of personnel actions which had taken place since our June 18th meeting.  They are:  Mr. Jim Holman was hired for the Language Arts position on the Fastastics Team and we have lost our current cheerleading sponsor.  Mr. Connelly stated that he has already posted for this position.   

Enrollment Numbers – Mr. Connelly informed the Council that we do have some Related Arts and a few Core classes that are currently over cap.  Cap sizes are as follows:  6th grade – 29; 7th and 8th grade – 31.  He presented the Council with a handout showing which classes were over cap.  The loss of the one Section 7 teacher has caused this overcrowding in the Related Arts area which had been expected.  Mr. Connelly stated there was really no relief for this situation any time in the near future and the Council would need to make a motion granting approval of waving the State mandated cap sizes for the 2007-08 school year.  Mr. Connelly also informed the Council that the number of students needed in order to hire an additional teacher would be 737 and we currently have enrolled as of yesterday 728 students.  If an additional teacher is hired, a couple of the dilemmas the Council would have to face is where to put this teacher and in what area would we need to hire one for.

SY 07-08 Order #2  -  Approval of Waving the State Mandated Cap Size for the 2007-08 School Year  -  The motion was made by Mary Key and seconded by Luann Brashear to approve waving the State mandated cap size for the 2007-08 school year.  With there being no disagreement from any council member, the motion passed by consensus and the class cap size for 2007-08 has been waved.

Discuss Possible Policy Revisions (Per SBDM Training Session) – Mr. Connelly discussed the possibility of reviewing and revising the SBDM Policies due to what was learned at the SBDM Training Session this past summer.  Ms. Brashear suggested bringing this item before our faculty and get feedback from them.                                                                          
Correspondence – None 

New Business – None

Other –  Mr. Connelly went through and reviewed the Accident Reports for the last month.  Most of the reports were just typical type accidents.

Ms. Hardin asked about the idea that had been discussed previously about putting up some type of board where teachers can place a note listing item/items that are needed for their class and parents would be able to take that note and purchase it for them.  Nothing has been done to date on this idea but Mr. Connelly suggested having someone look at the one being done at Creekside Elementary and then proceeding after we see how they are doing it.

07-08 Order #3  -  Motion to Adjourn the August 8, 2007 Regular SBDM Meeting – The motion was made by Mary Carruthers and seconded by Melissa Hardin to adjourn the August 8, 2007 Regular SBDM meeting.  With there being no disagreement from any council member, the motion passed by consensus and the meeting was adjourned.

                                    Signed____________________________________________

                                                               Paul C. Connelly, Jr.             Chairperson

                                    Signed_____________________________________________

                                                                Luann Brashear                      Vice-Chairperson             

                                    Signed_____________________________________________

                                                                Mary Carruthers                    Elected Alternate Chairperson

